To the ACA Safety, Education, and Instruction Committee;

It is an honor for me to take this opportunity to write in recommendation of Andree Hurley. 

   I came to Andree for an ICE/IDW in spring of 2007, in hopes of upgrading from Basic Coastal to Open Coastal instructor.  I also came to Andree because my experience from 2003 Basic Coastal Certification was not all good.  I had hopes that by going to a different IT, some of the bad feelings which still lingered from that event could be replaced with better memories.  

   The experience with Andree was everything I needed and hoped for.  Andree was very cognizant of the student’s comfort levels, and worked within those levels always.  The IDW trip report reads:  "I have a huge respect for her not bending on the conditions – I was testing a little, to see if we would go out in the tide rip. Andree was polite and understanding, and finally had said that she wasn't sure she was comfortable with that. At that point I realized she was absolutely correct."  We went instead to a small cut with nice currents running through it.  It was a better choice of venue.  For the ICE, we did the open water at Deception Pass.  Andree insisted that we meet all of the requirements while maintaining overall safety and comfort levels for the class. 
   Andree concentrates more on the teaching aspect of being an instructor, which is what Instructor Development is all about.  Andree does very well at making this clear – the ability to teach is first and foremost.  Hitting all the learning styles, good attitude, good modeling – these were the priorities throughout the two weekends we spent together.  We have some differences; I come from a traditional background and Andree from a whitewater. Andree was assertive about what it was she wished to see and at the same time, she was accepting and understanding of the differences in background.  Andree was very professional, more than once emphasizing the differences for the better of the class.  My trip report reads "I find it interesting to note the different teaching methods and perspectives, and weight the merits of each.” 

   At the end of each weekend, Andree took the time to sit down  and go over each of the categories I was being rated in.  We discussed extensively the differences between my scores from 2003 and 2007.   The  IDW trip report reads “Andree seems to think I should do fine at the open level – she was confused about what it was I had not done last time around, and there was no record of it at the ACA”.  
    As an instructor, I try to emulate Andree’s concern for the safety and well-being of her students.   I have a tremendous respect for the years of experience that Andree has shared.  I would hope one day to be a potential Instructor Trainer and to have Andree as a resource available to all who reach for the next levels within the ACA.  Her value of safety combined with knowledge, professionalism, and experience make Andree highly recommended to anyone seeking professional instruction.  
Respectfully,

Don Beale

Open Coastal Instructor

47611 NW Hayward Road

Manning, Oregon

503. 314. 9764

